September 18, 1973

Rev.Charles R. Benton Route # 1, Durrett Drive Oak Grove, KY 42262

dear Charles:

Your leteer, addressed to Mr. Ivan Zabilka, concerning the WESLEYAN THEOLOGICAL SOCIETY, was forwarded to me for reply.

It is good to know of your interest in the WTS, as well as your former professor, Dr. Mildred Wynkoop. We are anticipating a fine WTS Annual Meeting here at Asbury Theological Seminary, and hop that you will be free to attend the sessions.

Enclosed please find a copy of the Program for the Meeting, as well as a card to reserve room and a place at the Annual Banquet.

Under spearate cover I am sending you a complimentary copy of the current WESLEYAN THEOLOGICAL JOURNAL, and should you want to buy the back copies they are available according to the instructions on page 90 of the JOURNAL.

Thanking you for writing, I remain

Sincerely yours and HIS,

Delbert R. Rose